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Dear 7th and 8th Grade Sager School Parents,
 
One of the greatest responsibilities that we have as educators is guiding students in the comprehension, 
processing, and appreciation of historic moments. Inauguration Day is both historic and celebratory, as the 
peaceful transition of power is the most tangible hallmark of America’s democratic system. We feel both 
honored and humbled to have the opportunity to play a role in the civic development of your children as 
we share these moments with them. 
 
Did you know that according to the 20th Amendment of the United State Constitution (1933), the 
incoming administration officially begins at precisely noon (EST)? That is why the presidential swear 
in ceremony is always scheduled to be at exactly that hour. Considering this, we made the decision to 
dedicate a full class period (10:27-11:27) to our sharing in, and observing of, this historic moment. Leading up 
to the swear in ceremony, students engaged in discussions about their expectations for the day and what 
advice they would give to the incoming president. Students also discussed the decision to have the 
inauguration take place in its usual outdoor location, in light of the violent events that took place at the 
U.S. Capitol on January 6th. Before, during, and after the presidential swear in, we streamed live coverage 
from various news sources, including CNN, Fox News, and MSNBC. It is our core belief that exposure to 
various and conflicting perspectives is indispensable in fostering the development of critical thinkers and 
civic minded people. In the words of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr., “The function of education is to teach one 
to think intensively and to think critically. Intelligence plus character – that is the goal of true education.”
 
While we recognize that the threat of more violence was a heartbreaking possibility on this day, we 
resolved that rather than shielding our older students from this harsh reality, our responsibility to facilitate 
their experiencing history must be prioritized. We acknowledge that no plan is perfect, mistakes have been 
made in the past, and we are ever evolving in how we craft these unforgettable experiences for students. 
 
Thank you again for entrusting us with the sacred task of educating your children on days of celebration, 
complication, sorrow, and even on regular Wednesdays. Please feel free to reach out to either of us with 
comments, questions, or concerns.
 
Harrison Staple                                                           Nanci Caplan
7-8 Social Studies Teacher                                         7-8 Sager School Principal
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Elissa Hoffman 
Hometown: Lincolnwood, IL
Current City: Netanya, Israel
University: University of Illinois Urbana-Champaign (starting graduate school at UW Madison this fall)
Currently: English Teacher on the Masa Israel Teaching Fellows (MITF) program
Camp: Camp Ramah Wisconsin

Elissa Hoffman (SSDS ‘12 ) is putting the Jewish practices, traditions, and skills she learned at Schechter to 

use while working in Israel this past year. She has always had a passion for working with children and has long 
been interested in the varying methods people use to communicate. Luckily, her current position -- teaching 
English in Netanya as part of the Masa Israel Teaching Fellowship program -- combines these interests, and 
Masa recently selected Elissa to appear in a national ad campaign for the organization. 

“The campaign is entirely in Hebrew, and I really had to make use of the Hebrew skills I learned at Schechter 
and at Niles West High School,” she said. “I’d like to give a shoutout to all of my Hebrew and Judaic Studies 
teachers for making sure that I left Schechter with the ability to not only read and write, but also to confidently 
speak the language.”

“There were moments, while I was filming the TV commercial, taping the radio spot, and doing a live TV 
interview that I wished I had paid closer attention in some classes,” she added, “but I could hear many of my 
teachers in my head encouraging me to be brave and not worry that this was going to be broadcast to the 
entire country!” 

Elissa still keeps in close contact with her friends from Schechter, despite the fact that college and work 
opportunities have taken them to cities across the globe. They find ways to catch up regularly over the phone 
and in person, and when they do, Elissa said, “it’s as if no time has passed and the sense of community we feel 
is just as strong as when we were Schechter students. And when I connect with other Schechter alumni, there 
is a shared understanding and appreciation of the unique Jewish education and values we learned at 
Schechter.” 

Elissa said that her Schechter experience remains a major part of her life. “Whether it’s hearing a song that I 
learned from my time in the Schechter choir or musicals, feeling compelled to give tzedakah to causes I feel 
passionate about, or feeling driven to seek out the local Jewish community in every new place I go, I am 
constantly reminded of my connection to the Schechter community.”

After her Masa program ends this summer, Elissa will be returning to the US to start graduate school at the 
University of Wisconsin in Madison, where she will be working to obtain a master’s degree in speech-language 
pathology. 
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Ayelet Sheffey  (SSDS ‘13) 
Hometown: Highland Park, IL 
Current City: Washington, DC 
University: American University 
Currently: Economic Policy Reporter, Business Insider 

Ayelet Sheffey (SSDS ‘13) has been an economic policy fellow — a 6 month job reporting 
on economic legislation — at Business Insider (an American financial and business news 
website) since January. In July, she will transition to her dream job as an economic policy 
reporter. She is excited to combine her passion for both writing and politics in a career 
that reports on policies that are so important to everyday people, like student debt and 
homelessness. 

Her favorite part of the job is knowing that she is writing about hard-hitting policies that 
make a difference. Senator Elizabeth Warren and White House Chief of Staff Ron Klain 
have even shared her articles on social media! 

Ayelet admits that she wasn’t always sure about a career as a journalist. However, she 
quickly realized that her passions lay in writing, and added that declaring a journalism 
major was the best decision she made during her college years. 

Ayelet credits Schechter with her drive to become involved in Israel-related clubs in 
both high school and college. She believes that, “even though she went to a public high 
school, the strong foundation she had from Schechter motivated her to find a Jewish 
community on her own.” Moreover, her Schechter education helped her gain valuable 
professional opportunities and internships that have furthered her career. 

Ayelet still keeps in close contact with her Schechter friends, some of whom she still 
considers her best friends. She feels a close bond to her graduating class, despite not 
seeing some of her fellow alumni for a number of years. 

“It’s always really special connecting with Schechter alumni,” she said. “During my time at 
Schechter, I formed such strong bonds with my classmates, and that bond has definitely 
carried through in my life so far.” 

Outside of her day job, Ayelet loves to run and explore DC with friends. She is also looking 
forward to being involved with the DC Jewish Federation and meeting young adults in her 
area. 

Ayelet would like to give a shout out to her sister, Orli Sheffey, who is a freshman at 
Washington University in St. Louis, and her sister, Ariel Sheffey, who is a business analyst at 
Jenner and Block. 
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“There were moments, while I was filming the TV commercial, taping the radio spot, and doing a live TV 
interview that I wished I had paid closer attention in some classes,” she added, “but I could hear many of my 
teachers in my head encouraging me to be brave and not worry that this was going to be broadcast to the 
entire country!” 

Elissa still keeps in close contact with her friends from Schechter, despite the fact that college and work 
opportunities have taken them to cities across the globe. They find ways to catch up regularly over the phone 
and in person, and when they do, Elissa said, “it’s as if no time has passed and the sense of community we feel 
is just as strong as when we were Schechter students. And when I connect with other Schechter alumni, there 
is a shared understanding and appreciation of the unique Jewish education and values we learned at 
Schechter.” 

Elissa said that her Schechter experience remains a major part of her life. “Whether it’s hearing a song that I 
learned from my time in the Schechter choir or musicals, feeling compelled to give tzedakah to causes I feel 
passionate about, or feeling driven to seek out the local Jewish community in every new place I go, I am 
constantly reminded of my connection to the Schechter community.”

After her Masa program ends this summer, Elissa will be returning to the US to start graduate school at the 
University of Wisconsin in Madison, where she will be working to obtain a master’s degree in speech-language 
pathology. 

Ayelet Sheffey  (SSDS ‘13) 
Hometown: Highland Park, IL 
Current City: Washington, DC 
University: American University 
Currently: Economic Policy Reporter, Business Insider 

Ayelet Sheffey (SSDS ‘13) has been an economic policy fellow — a 6 month job reporting 
on economic legislation — at Business Insider (an American financial and business news 
website) since January. In July, she will transition to her dream job as an economic policy 
reporter. She is excited to combine her passion for both writing and politics in a career 
that reports on policies that are so important to everyday people, like student debt and 
homelessness. 

Her favorite part of the job is knowing that she is writing about hard-hitting policies that 
make a difference. Senator Elizabeth Warren and White House Chief of Staff Ron Klain 
have even shared her articles on social media! 

Ayelet admits that she wasn’t always sure about a career as a journalist. However, she 
quickly realized that her passions lay in writing, and added that declaring a journalism 
major was the best decision she made during her college years. 

Ayelet credits Schechter with her drive to become involved in Israel-related clubs in 
both high school and college. She believes that, “even though she went to a public high 
school, the strong foundation she had from Schechter motivated her to find a Jewish 
community on her own.” Moreover, her Schechter education helped her gain valuable 
professional opportunities and internships that have furthered her career. 

Ayelet still keeps in close contact with her Schechter friends, some of whom she still 
considers her best friends. She feels a close bond to her graduating class, despite not 
seeing some of her fellow alumni for a number of years. 

“It’s always really special connecting with Schechter alumni,” she said. “During my time at 
Schechter, I formed such strong bonds with my classmates, and that bond has definitely 
carried through in my life so far.” 

Outside of her day job, Ayelet loves to run and explore DC with friends. She is also looking 
forward to being involved with the DC Jewish Federation and meeting young adults in her 
area. 

Ayelet would like to give a shout out to her sister, Orli Sheffey, who is a freshman at 
Washington University in St. Louis, and her sister, Ariel Sheffey, who is a business analyst at 
Jenner and Block. 

Gabriella Meltzer
Current Position: Doctoral Candidate, New York University School of Global Public Health 
Hometown: Skokie, IL
High School: Niles North High School
Current City: New York, NY
Undergraduate University: University of Pennsylvania

How do environmental exposures influence health disparities among children and older 
adults? This important question is the topic of much discussion today, especially in the age of 
COVID-19. It is also a focus of Gabriella Meltzer’s doctoral research for her dissertation at NYU’s 
School of Global Public Health. Her dissertation examines how the 2010 Deepwater Horizon oil 
spill affected child and adolescent physical and mental health. Although Gabriella had origi-
nally intended to enter medical school after her graduation from the University of Pennsylva-
nia, during her undergraduate studies she shifted her focus to research and policy to improve 
health on a societal level. After her college graduation, Gabriella moved to New York to work as 
a global health research associate at the Council on Foreign Relations. When she completes her 
doctorate at NYU, she hopes to pursue a career in academia, where she can continue to com-
bine her passion for research and teaching.

Gabriella spends the majority of her time conducting research for her dissertation and other 
projects. When asked what she values most about her work, she noted: “Being able to work 
closely with and form meaningful relationships with communities that are directly impacted 
by environmental injustice, and instilling my love of public health in the students I teach and 
tutor.”

When Gabriella is not working, she enjoys experiencing all that New York has to offer with her 
husband, Gregory, a corporate associate at Willkie Farr & Gallagher LLP. She also loves playing 
piano and painting, and hosting friends and family for Shabbat dinner. She and Gregory recent-
ly joined a shul, and they look forward to getting involved in the shul community.

Gabriella credits Schechter with profoundly shaping her life and impacting both her person-
al and professional choices. “My Schechter education instilled in me a love of Judaism and 
learning; the importance of tikkun olam (which drives my work in public health); and a con-
stant sense of curiosity and passion for problem-solving,” she said. Gabriella is still close friends 
with several of her Schechter classmates, and is active in the tristate area alumni community, 
where she helped organize a Schechter alumni reunion a few years ago. She loves reconnecting 
with her Schechter classmates and seeing the wonderful things they have accomplished. “We 
always support one another and are connected in a meaningful way through our fundamental 
shared experience,” she added.

Gabriella would like to thank her Schechter teachers for constantly challenging and inspiring 
her. She would also like to say mazal tov to her cousins Max and Sarah Wengroff for their grad-
uations from Muhlenberg College and RZJHS. Gabriella’s sister, Tamar, made aliyah three years 
ago, and is currently the director of programming and alumni relations at the Regional Organi-
zation for Peace and Economic Security (ROPES). All of the Meltzer, Wengroff, and Hass cousins 
are proud Schechter graduates, and are incredibly close.


